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July 2022 

New Classes 2022-2023  
 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  
 
As we draw near to the end of what has been a fantastic academic year, we would like to 
take the opportunity to share details of classes and teaching staff changes for the new 
academic year with you.   
  
At the end of this term, we will be saying goodbye to a few members of staff who are off to 
seek new adventures. Miss Robinson, who has been with us since the beginning of her 
career, will be leaving to start a new chapter in Thailand teaching in an international 
school. Mr Harries, who has led P.E at Horn Park for seven years, also leaves us to travel 
abroad, gaining a teaching job at an international school in Kuala Lumpa. 
Mr Harrison, who has been with us as a secondment, will move back across to our fellow 
trust school Alderwood. Mr Bullock, who has been working with us whilst training, will be 
starting his teaching journey within the trust at Alderwood School. Miss Baptise is relocating 
and moves to another part of London to take a post as a nursery teacher. 
Miss Mani, who joined us as a TA this year, has been inspired to go and train to be a 
teacher.  
 
We also say goodbye to Mr Leslie, who has supported in leading the school community for 
the past 3 years. He goes to be a Head at a school in Erith and we wish him all the best. 
 
And finally, our much-loved Mrs Briscoe will be retiring after working here for over 25 years. 
She will be greatly missed by both staff and children alike. We wish her a restful retirement 
and hope she will come back to visit us. 
 
It is always sad to say goodbye to members of the team, but we wish them all the best in 
their new ventures. 
  
We are excited to be welcoming four new teachers to our team. Miss Blogg, Ms Pickles and 
Ms Roast who are new to the trust. We will also be welcoming Miss Brown to the Horn Park 
team, who currently works in the trust at South Rise Primary School. Additionally, we 
welcome back Miss Waite who has been teaching at Alderwood for the last few years. 
  
We are also very happy to welcome back Miss Noel who will be returning from maternity 
leave. 
  
Please find below the details of classes for the new academic year 2022-2023. We are 
happy to be able to offer classes a meet the teacher session before the end of the term so 
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they can have the chance to say hello and get to know their teacher before the end of 
the year. For our teachers new to the school, they will visit the school to meet their new 
class and get to know them.  
  
For parents, we would like to offer a chance for you to come in and say hello to your child’s 
new teacher in their new classroom. Please see below for further details. We will also be 
offering an early parents’ evening in the autumn term so you can have this opportunity to 
get to know your child’s teacher too.  
 
Current Class  New Class in September  Teaching staff In 

September  
Meet the teacher 
3:30-4:00pm 

  Nursery  Ms Roast n/a 
Nursery  Willows  Miss Ablitt Reception Meetings 

Tues 12th -5pm 
Wed 13th- 9.30am Cherries  Miss Osborne 

Cherries  Maples   Mr Turner Thursday 14th July 
Willows  Elms  Miss Hughes Thursday 14th July 
Maples  Beeches   Miss Lazell Thursday 14th July 
Elms  Poplars  Mrs Wood Thursday 14th July 
Beeches  Chelsea Miss Farmer Thursday 14th July 
Poplars  Tower Miss Blogg Thursday 14th July 
Chelsea  Kew  Miss Sheppard-Devney Thursday 14th July 
Tower  Lambeth   Miss Brown Weds 13th July  
Lambeth  Albert  Miss Franklin Thursday 14th July 
Kew  Richmond  Ms Pickles Thursday 14th July 
Albert  Westminster  Mrs Dias Thursday 14th July 
Richmond  Blackfriars  Miss Mobbs  Wednesday 13th July 
Children from Year 1 - 3  Sycamores  Miss Wickes  Thursday 14th July 
Children from Year 4 - 6  Millennium  Mrs Akehurst  Thursday 14th July  

Phoenix Miss Waite n/a 

   
We truly look forward to a wonderful year next year with lots of amazing learning and more 
community events. 
 
We hope you have a restful and relaxing summer break ready for the new term to begin on 
Monday 5th September. 
  
Best Wishes  
  
Zoe Crosland 
Head Teacher 


